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Go, shine in 

the world and 

live as Jesus 

lived, with 

compassion,          

honesty 

and            

integrity. 

Dear Parents                                                                                                                         

Just a reminder that the last day of term for children is Friday 17th July. School  

reopens on Thursday 3rd September for children. We will write to you next week 

about start times and end times for September.                                                                   

Best wishes, M Richardson 

Year 4 Keeping in Touch Visit...                                     

Back to school for all children in September…                                                          

The government has said that all children in primary schools will return to school in                    

September. Our first day of term is Thursday 3rd September. If your child is currently not 

back at school, please start talking to them about this. It will greatly help your child’s              

wellbeing to know that they will return to school in September. 

 

Hellos and                

goodbyes… 

Teachers from September 2020: 

Year 6 - Ms Whiteley                                 

Year 5 - Ms Semic                                

Year 4 - Ms Davies                           

Year 3 - Ms Henry                              

Year 2 and Year 1 - Ms Velounias                          

Year R - Ms Boakye and Ms Smith 

Assistant Head  –Ms Humphreys who 

has worked at two of our partnership 

schools—St Eugeneôs and St Maryôs -

and is now coming to work at St 

Michaelôs.  

SENCO—Ms Blincow who works at 

Our Ladyôs and will become SENCO 

for both schools from September. 

Goodbye and a big thank you to Mr 

Williams who is relocating to           

Cornwall. We wish him every                

happiness for his future.   

Good bye and thank you to Ms Hoque 

who is training to be a teacher. We 

wish her all the very best with her 

teacher training. 

Good bye and thank you very much 

indeed to Ms Mitchell who has been 

Assistant Head and SENCO to St 

Michaelôs. She is going to work in one 

of our partnership schools- St Maryôs. 

We thank Ms Mitchell, Mr Williams and 

Ms Hoque for the valuable contribution 

they have made to our school              

community. We wish them well on their 

onward journey. Our prayers and good 

wishes go with them.  

 



Work of the  

Week…                   

Safiyyah has 

been chosen to 

be ôWork of the 

Weekô  for her 

maths. Year 2 

have been          

splitting numbers 

into lots of differ-

ent ways. Safiyyah is able 

to reason and explain her 

thinking clearly. Well done Safiyyah.    

 

Learning From Home…                               
We will continue to post Learning 

From Home on the school website 

every Monday. Please make sure 

that you are checking this every 

week if your child has not returned to school.  

Our prayer…                                              
Dear God, 
Bless our families, 
our parents, our                   
grandparents, our sisters and 
brothers, and all the people 
we care about. 
Help us to get along with one another and to 
respect each other. 
Thank you for giving us people who love us. 

Important dates for your diary…                                                                                              
Wednesday 15

th
 July 1.30pm to 3.30pm –Year 5          

Keeping in touch visit to the school                                                                                                    

Friday 17th July Last Day of Term                                                      

Monday 20th July Inset Day for Staff-Preparing for 

September -children not in school                                                                      

Tuesday 21st July Inset Day for Staff-Preparing for 

September -children not in school                                                                         

Wednesday 2nd September—Inset Day for Staff Chil-

dren not in school                                                                                                   

Thursday 3rd September - First day of the Autumn term

-school reopens to pupils                                                  

Monday 26th October -  until Friday 30th October—

Half term holiday—school is closed 

Zoom calls next week for  

Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 and 

Year 6…                                              
We will continue to set up a Zoom meeting for pupils 

who have not yet returned to school. We have cor-

porate school Zoom accounts in order to maintain 

security. Thank you to all of the parents who helped 

out at home to make this happen. Next week we will 

set up a zoom meeting with Year 2, Year 3, Year 

4 and Year 6. We will not Zoom Year 5 as we 

have invited the children into school for a                 

keeping in touch visit.   

What to do if your child                

develops symptoms of                   

coronavirus... 

If your child is displaying symptoms of       

coronavirus at home or is sent home by the 

Head of school with coronavirus symptoms, 

you must arrange a test for them immediately 

and inform the school of the result. Children 

displaying  symptoms will not be able to return 

to school without being tested. 

1. To arrange a test you should visit         

nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test 

2. DO NOT WAIT!  Your child should be 

tested on the same day they are showing  

symptoms, or the next day at the latest. 

3. Please let the Head of School (Ms             

Richardson) know immediately when you re-

ceive the result of your childôs coronavirus test 

by calling the school office on 0207 485 8965 

4. If your child tests positive for coronavirus, 

you will receive a text, email or phone call from 

NHS that explains what your result is and what 

you need to do next. 

5. If your child tests negative for                          

coronavirus, your child can return to school. 

Travelling overseas…                                                           

If you are travelling overseas this summer, 

please check if it a country that requires you to 

go into quarantine on your return. Children are 

expected to be back at school on Thursday 3rd 

September.  

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test

